By: Team Kistoonon ("Us" in Blackfoot)

### **References:**

### Introduction

Hansen, J. Missing and murdered IW and girls: Understanding the numbers. *Amnesty International Canada*. Retrieved March 20, 2019, from www.amnesty.ca/blog/missing-and-murdered-indigenous-women-and-girls-understanding-the-n umbers

Tasker, J. (2016). Confusion reigns over number of missing, murdered IW. *CBC News*. Retrieved

March 21, 2019, from www.cbc.ca/news/politics/mmiw-4000-hajdu-1.3450237

## A System Built on Oppression

- CBC News. (2008). A history of residential schools in Canada. Retrieved April 23, 2019 from https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/a-history-of-residential-schools-in-canada-1.702280
- Gehl, L. (2000). "The Queen and I": Discrimination Against Women. York University Journals.20, 64. Retrieved April 25, 2019 from https://cws.journals.yorku.ca/index.php/cws/article/viewFile/7611/6742

Indigenous Corporate Training INC. (2016). 10 quotes John A. Macdonald made about First Nations.Retrieved April 25th, 2019, from https://www.ictinc.ca/blog/10-quotes-john-a.-macdonald-made-about-first-nations

Indigenous Corporate Training INC. (2016). Snapshot of Indian Act denial of status for IW. Retrieved April 19, 2019 from https://www.ictinc.ca/blog/snapshot-of-indian-act-denial-of-status-for-indigenous-women

LeBeuf, M. (2011). *Role of the Royal Canadian Mounted Police During the Indian Residential School System.* Retrieved from Government of Canada Publications website: http://publications.gc.ca/collections/collection\_2011/grc-rcmp/PS64-71-2009-eng.pdf

Mohawk. (June 1992). *Cultural Survival Quarterly Magazine*. Retrieved April 22, 2019 from https://www.culturalsurvival.org/publications/cultural-survival-quarterly/mohawk University of British Columbia. (2009). *The Residential School System*. *Indigenousfoundations.art.ubc.ca*. Retrieved April 25, 2019 from https://indigenousfoundations.arts.ubc.ca/the residential school system/

(2015). Historical Context. *Kanawayhitowin*. Retrieved April 23, 2019 from http://www.kanawayhitowin.ca/?page\_id=71

By: Team Kistoonon ("Us" in Blackfoot)

### Who's Murdering IW?

Brake, J. (2018). People who kill IW punished less than those who kill non-IW, Senator's study finds. *APTN News*. Retrieved April 14, 2019, from www.aptnnews.ca/2018/11/28/people-who-kill-indigenous-women-punished-less-than-those-wh o-kill-non-indigenous-women-senators-study-finds-2/

CBC News. (2013). Missing & Murdered: These are the cases authorities say do not involve foul play. *The Unsolved Cases of IW and Girls*. Retrieved April 19, 2019, from www.cbc.ca/missingandmurdered

Maclean, C. (2018). Jury finds Raymond Cormier not guilty in death of Tina Fontaine. *CBC News*. Retrieved April 14, 2019, from www.cbc.ca/news/canada/manitoba/raymond-cormier-trial-verdict-tina-fontaine-1.4542319

Native Women's Association of Canada. (2015). *Fact Sheet Missing and Murdered Aboriginal Women and Girls*. Retrieved from www.nwac.ca/wp-content/uploads/2015/05/Fact\_Sheet\_Missing\_and\_Murdered\_Aboriginal\_Wo men\_and\_Girls.pdf

The Aboriginal Justice Implementation Commission.(1999). *The Death of Helen Betty Osborne*. Retrieved April 14, 2019, from www.ajic.mb.ca/volumell/chapter1.html

#### **Maintaining Status Quo**

Government of Newfoundland Labrador. (n.d). *Violence Against Aboriginal Women Fact Sheet*. Retrieved April 23. 2019 from https://www.gov.nl.ca/VPI/facts/aboriginal\_women\_fact\_sheet.pdf Human Rights Watch. (2013). *Those Who Take Us Away Abusive Policing and Failures in Protection of IW and Girls in Northern British Columbia, Canada*. Retrieved April 26, 2019 from https://www.hrw.org/sites/default/files/reports/canada0213webwcover\_0.pdf

National Centre for Truth and Reconciliation. (2009). *Map of Residential Schools in Canada*. Retrieved April 22, 2019 from https://nctr.ca/map.php

#### Those On the Rise

By: Team Kistoonon ("Us" in Blackfoot)

Greenslade, B. (2015). *Red dress campaign looks to raise awareness about missing, murdered IW*. Global News.Retrieved April 23, 2019 from https://globalnews.ca/news/2257745/red-dress-campaign-looks-to-raise-awareness-about-mis

National Women's Association Canada. (2018). *Sisters in Spirit*. Retrieved April 23, 2019 from https://www.nwac.ca/home/policy-areas/violence-prevention-and-safety/sisters-in-spirit/

National Women's Association Canada. (2017). *NWAC Report Card*. Retrieved April 23. 2019 from

https://www.nwac.ca/wp-content/uploads/2018/05/NWAC-MMIWG-Report-Card-3-May17-Mar 18.pdf

Monkman, L. (2018). Moosehide Campaign holds 3rd national gathering in Ottawa. Retrieved on April, 26th, 2019 from https://www.cbc.ca/news/indigenous/moosehide-campaign-national-gathering-ottawa-1.4868508

Reconciliation Canada. (2012). *About Us*. Retrieved April 23, 2019 from http://reconciliationcanada.ca/about/about-us/

Royal Canadian Mounted Police. (2015). *Missing and Murdered Aboriginal Women: 2015 Update to the National Operational Overview*. Retrieved April 26, 2019 from http://www.rcmp-grc.gc.ca/en/missing-and-murdered-aboriginal-women-2015-update-national-o perational-overview

Walking With Our Sisters. (2012). A Commemorative Art Installation for the Missing and Murdered IW of Canada and the United States. Retrieved April 23, 2019 from http://walkingwithoursisters.ca/about/ National Inquiry Into Missing and Murdered Indigenous Women. (n.d.)*The Mandate of the National Inquiry*. Retrieved on April 26th, 2019 from <u>http://www.mmiwq-ffada.ca/mandate/</u> Gaps

CBC News. (January 26th, 2016). *Saskatchewan senator introduces bill for missing and murdered aboriginal women.* Retrieved on April 26th, 2019, from https://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/saskatoon/sask-senator-introduces-bill-for-missing-and-murder ed-aboriginal-women-1.3423161

Department of Justice Canada. (2015). *Canada's System of Justice*. Retrieved from https://www.justice.gc.ca/eng/csj-sjc/just/img/courten.pdf

Government of Canada. (2019). *Budget Plan*. Retrieved April 22, 2019 from https://www.budget.gc.ca/2019/docs/plan/toc-tdm-en.html

By: Team Kistoonon ("Us" in Blackfoot)

Tam, S., Whitcombe, A., Bales, D., & Findlay, D. (2012). Towards a more representative legal profession: Better practices, better workplaces, better results. The Law Society of British Columbia. Retrieved from

https://www.lawsociety.bc.ca/Website/media/Shared/docs/publications/reports/Diversity\_2012.p df

## Other

Department of Justice Canada. (2015). *Canada's System of Justice*. Retrieved on April 26th, 2019 from https://www.justice.gc.ca/eng/csj-sjc/just/img/courten.pdf

Dhillon J.K. (2015). Indigenous girls and the violence of settler colonial policing. Retrieved on April 26th, 2019 from https://jps.library.utoronto.ca/index.php/des/article/view/22826

Drache D., Fletcher F., and Voss C.. (2014-2015). What the Canadian Public is Being Told About the More than 1200 Missing & Murdered Indigenous Women and First Nations Issues: A Content and Context Analysis of Major Mainstream Canadian Media. Retrieved on April 26th, 2019 on https://papers.ssrn.com/sol3/papers.cfm?abstract\_id=2758140

Palmater P. (August 2016). *Shining Light on the Dark Places: Addressing Police Racism and Sexualized Violence against Indigenous Women and Girls in the National Inquiry. Volume 28 Issue 2 pp. 253-284*. Retrieved on April 26th, 2019 from

https://www.utpjournals.press/doi/abs/10.3138/cjwl.28.2.253 Kuokkanen, R. (May 20th, 2008). *Globalization as Racialized, Sexualized Violence*. Retrieved on April 26th, 2019 from https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/14616740801957554?cookieSet=1

Royal Canadian Mounted Police. (2015). *Missing and Murdered Aboriginal Women: 2015 Update to the National Operational Overview*. Retrieved April 26th, 2019 from http://www.rcmp-grc.gc.ca/en/missing-and-murdered-aboriginal-women-2015-update-national-o perational-overview

United Nations. (September 13th, 2007). United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples. Retrieved on April 26th, 2019 from https://www.un.org/development/desa/indigenouspeoples/wp-content/uploads/sites/19/2018/11/UNDRIP\_E\_web.pdf